DRAFT PROTOCOL FOR 

HEALTH AND SOCIAL CARE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

AND

SALFORD COMMUNITY HEALTH COUNCIL
From 1 January 2003, the Health and Social Care Scrutiny Committee of Salford City Council will be given the power under the Health and Social Care Act 2001 to review and scrutinise health service matters and make reports and recommendations to NHS bodies.

The NHS Reform and Health Care Professions Act 2002 proposes the abolishment of Community Health Councils (CHC) sometime in 2003.  

Following discussions between the Scrutiny Committee and the Community Health Council it has been agreed  that a protocol should be produced to help clarify how each organisation will undertake its duties and responsibilities during the period of transition.  The Protocol sets out :-

· the relationship of each organisation

· how they will operate whilst they co-exist.

· how we ensure that the links between the two exist

· when the CHC is abolished how things will be handed over

It is the intention of the Scrutiny Committee and the CHC to work alongside each other until such time that the CHC is abolished.  It is also acknowledged that each organisation will want to retain their independence in carrying out their specific roles during the period of transition.

The following are suggested principles for the Scrutiny Committee and the CHC to agree and sign:-

· The workplans of each organisation will be shared to avoid unnecessary duplication 

· The Chief Officer of the CHC and the Scrutiny Officers of the City Council will meet monthly to discuss and share the issues under consideration

· The CHC will nominate one of its members to provide advice as appropriate to the Scrutiny Committee.

· The Scrutiny Support officer will attend the CHC meetings as an observer.

· The Community Health Council will offer advice and support where it can in relation to topics for review.

Consultations

· The Chief Officer of the CHC and the Scrutiny Support Officer be the agreed contacts within each organisation to receive consultation documentation.  

· On receipt of consultation (whether by the CHC or the Scrutiny Committee) contact will be made with  the other organisation to check that the CHC and the Scrutiny Committee are aware and in receipt of a copy.

· Discussions be held with the respective Chairs/Committees as to the most appropriate way to deal with consultation and whether a response will be undertaken jointly or separately. 

